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Planning and Development Acts 2000 to 2022

Planning Authority: Limerick City and County Council

Q? onty Limerick
Limerick City and
County Council to grant, subject to conditigrs \q pemission to Christine Lane
care of Hutch O'Malley Consulting Limitedailway Station, Patrickswell,

County Limerick, in accordance with ¥ge plans and particulars lodged with the

Planning Register Reference Number: 22/25

APPEAL by Brian Smith, Castleview, Castleroberts,
against the decision made on the 12th day of July,

said council.

Proposed Developrﬂﬁ%:oastruction of one number two storey dwelling
house, a new site@ntranc which includes the boundary ditch to be set back

to provide adéquzate distance, new front entrance pillars, new

fenced/he oundaries, a new wastewater treatment system, and alt
associated site¥works at Castleroberts, Adare, County Limerick.
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Decision

REFUSE permission for the above proposed development in accordance

with the reasons and considerations set out below.

Reasons and Considerations

The proposed site is defined as an area under Strong Urban Influence in the

seek to protect rural amenity and agricultural \qn

ribbon development, the Board considere
taken in conjunction with existing developmentn the vicinity of the site, would

consolidate and contribute to the-ky

rural area. This would militaig age the preservation of the rural
environment and lead todemans for the provision of further public services
and community faciliokssg:e roposed development would, therefore, be

pl

contrary to the prQe:) ing and sustainable development of the area.
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In deciding not to accept the Inspector's recommendation to grant permission,
the Board noted the planning history pertaining to this site and previous
reasons for refusal. The Board considered the proposed development would
be contrary to policy objectives in the current development plan for the area
and the Sustainable Rural Housing Guidelines for Planning Authorities, which
seek to control ribbon development in areas under Strong Urban Influence.
The proposed development would, therefore, be contrary to the proper

planning and sustainable development of the area.

£/ ) A~

Martina Hennes

the gead of the Board.

&%ﬁ { :S'Z;Iay of )W 2023.
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